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1. The 2010 business meeting of the NE 1028 Mastitis Research Workers group was called to order by chairman Greg Keefe.  

2. The printed agenda for the meeting was distributed to the attending members; a motion for approval was seconded and the agenda was approved by unanimous vote. 

3. The printed minutes from 2009 were also distributed to the attending members; a motion for approval was seconded and the 2009 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

4. Introduction of new members: 
Chair Greg Keefe welcomed Cameron Faustman, our new administrative advisor from the National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA). The attendance list was circulated, and Past-Chairman Isis Mullarky read the list of current members.

5. Members present: members signing the circulated list: 

a. Sheila Andrew – University of Connecticut
 Sheila.andrew@uconn.edu
b. Ruth Zadoks – University of Edinburgh 
ruth.zadoks@moredun.ac.uk
c. John Middleton- University of Missouri

middletonjr@missouri.edu
d. Cameron Faustman- University of Connecticut cameron.faustman@uconn.edu

e. Ynte Schukken -Cornell University 

yschukken@cornell.edu

f. Bill Owens- Louisiana State University 

wowens@agctr.lsu.edu
g. Isis Mullarky- Virginia Tech Mullarky@vt.edu
h. David Wilson, Utah State



david.wilson@usu.edu
i. Sandra Godden- University of Minnesota godde002@umn.edu
j. John Barlow- University of Vermont john.barlow@uvm.edu
k. Raul Almeida- the University of Tennessee ralmeida@utk.edu
l. Pedram Rezamand- University of Idaho rezamand@uidaho.edu
m. David Kerr- University of Vermont
 david.kerr@uvm.edu
n. Herman Barkema - University of Calgary
barkema@ucalgary.ca
o. Larry Fox- Washington State University fox@wsu.edu
p. Daniel Scholl- University of Montreal Daniel.scholl@umontreal.ca
q. Greg Keefe-
University of PEI

gkeefe@upei.ca

r. Christina Petersson-Wolfe- Virginia Polytechnic and State University cspw@vt.edu

s. Anne Lichtenwalner- University of Maine 
anne.lichtenwalner@maine.edu
6. Comments by Cameron Faustman, NIFA advisor:  
Dr. Faustman has been asked to continue Ian Hart’s activities since Ian retired.  Dr. Faustman acknowledged the productivity of the group.  Our group is due for a midterm review, which he will complete, prior to deciding on a recommendation for renewal.  He will need an official commitment regarding our intent to continue as a collaborative group for funded research.  In order to do so, we will need to complete a “Request to Write a Proposal”; he circulated a printed copy of the review and the request forms.  The national gathering of Experiment Station directors (NERA) is in March 2011; he would like to have his recommendation in prior to that meeting.  He suggests an aggressive timeline; optimally, our new proposal should be ready for evaluation in order to have funding in place by October 2012. 

He would like assistance in preparing our progress report; he has a copy of our agenda, etc, and can verbally attest to our productivity, but needs a written summary.  Greg Keefe offered our executive board to assist, and John Middleton mentioned that our Appendix I is on the website; if needed, he offered to email it to Dr. Faustman.  Christina Petersson-Wolfe noted that our annual report can be used to provide information, and reminded members to complete their forms.  She will resend the forms.  Sheila Andrews noted that the MASCAP grant will assist as well.  

Dr. Faustman mentioned that the national meeting of experiment station directors reports that AFRI resources will be cut for FY 2012, and there should be an RFP release in November.  There will continue to be an emphasis on integrated projects that involve training students in multiple skills, such as both research and teaching.  

7. CSREES advisor comments: Dr. Sherman may still be advisor of record; Dr. Cameron will find out.

8. Report on MRW meeting last year in Chicago; 37 attendees reported; 16 institutions represented at the business meeting.  This year there are 42 attendees (agenda appended).

9. Multistate projects:
Project reports need to be in by next week; our report needs to be finalized by 30 days following the meeting.  Individual reports need to be sent to Christina for compilation.  A concise report is required from each participants. Greg requested any additional info on reports; none was offered.

10. Collaborative research projects:  Greg thanked Ynte for the effort in leading our recent MASCAP grant application.  Ynte acknowledged the many emails, phone calls, and even an “in person” meeting that went into the effort.  He thanked all for the support and collaboration, and the enormous team effort. Overall, he thought the least strength was in Extension/education; our plans to work with E-extension had to be changed at the last minute.  We expect formal feedback in early December; Ynte will disseminate feedback and will set up a conference call with the reviewers. Ynte suggested that persistence is required for success, and we will learn from the critique.  The group formally thanked Ynte for his efforts, and hopes that some of the proposal can be recycled.

11. Election of new members to the NE 1028 group: new members from Vermont and Tennessee are welcomed; their institutions are already members, so a vote does not have to occur.  Acceptance of Pedram Rezamand (Univ. of Idaho) as a new member was proposed, seconded, and unanimously approved.

12. Election of new officials: John Barlow was nominated for Secretary by Christina and seconded by Larry, but declined.  David Kerr was then nominated as incoming secretary; the nomination was seconded and accepted by David, all were in favor.  The new officials will be involved in the rewrite of our NE 1028 proposal. 

13. The timing of the next meeting was discussed.  Siting the meeting in Chicago was voted upon during the general session today; the dates being considered are the first and second weeks of November 2011.  Bill Owens will check on availability of the hotel used during 2009, following a similar format to the 2010 meeting.  

14. The meeting was adjourned after a motion and second.  The “ersatz gavel” was handed over to Christina. 
